Pickleball board meeting notes   January 16, 2023

ATTENDEES:
Rich Loose, Janice Vaplon, Jim Cooney, Greg Krier, Lisa Penton, Jane Jakubec

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the December 2022 Board meeting.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Report given by Jane Jakubec. We currently have $ 12,520.15 in our accounts. 1 debit of $197.89 last month. 
Court sponsorships: 6 have stated their intentions of renewing their sponsorships. Jackson Dental will be changing their logos. They sponsor 2 courts. $350/renewal.  $150/sign change. If anyone is interested in sponsoring a court, please let any Board member know.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT:
Report given by Janice Vaplon. We currently have 107 members signed up for 2023. 173 for 2022. Please renew your membership if you have not done so yet. Time is running out before you will lose access to Sign Up Genius.

INDOOR PLAY:
Intermediate/Advanced group has changed the Saturday sign up to 18 players only. Beginner/Intermediate group remains at 20 players only. 
Thank you to Jim for getting the ceiling tiles repaired.



LIGHTS FOR OUTDOOR COURTS:
Deferred until next month’s Board meeting. Greg is still investigating pricing and feasibility.

BEGINNER’S GROUP DISCUSSION:
Jim has offered to help beginners learn the game. His cell phone number is up on the white board at the Rec Center Pickleball area.
Rich will send out an email to find a time during the week where beginners are interested in working with Jim. See what the response is. 

SHOVELING THE OUTDOOR COURTS:
It has come to the attention of the Board, that several of the courts received damage from snow shoveling during the warm spell we had just recently. 
Snow shoveling is banned. There will be no further shoveling of snow off the courts to allow for outside play. Please adhere to this.  We are trying to protect our investment of the courts for ALL the pickleball players. 

ITEMS FROM THE BOARD:
A date was decided on for a March social. Dates we are looking at are March 2, 3 or 4. This will be held at Hudson Hall. Hudson Hall does not allow alcohol. Janice Vaplon is in charge of  making the reservations. More to come next month.





